Curriculum Committee

May 15, 2015 – Student Senate Room (HUB 119)
M I N U T E S

Present:  Mary E. Campbell (consultant, non-voting), Scott R. Coykendall, David A. Mackey, Kimberly A. Ritchie, Hilary K. Swank (Chair), David Zehr [five voting members]
Excused:  Christian Bisson, Lisa A. Doner, Michele L. Pruyn, Joseph S. Rino (new faculty observer, non-voting), Ann E. Thurston, Interim Registrar
Vacant:  three student members, voting; President’s Commission on Diversity, non-voting

Elected to start Fall 2015 Present:  Maria Sanders, Kurt Schroeder

Presenter of Proposal:  Tom Driscoll 
Note:  Unless otherwise indicated, all curricular changes noted below will become effective with the 2016-2017 edition of the Academic Catalog.  Recorded in the order in which the agenda item was discussed.

The Chair called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm; change in time was due to Convocation beginning at 4:00 pm.
I. The February 20, 2015 meeting minutes were approved as presented.  The April 17, 2015 minutes were approved as presented.  There was no meeting in March due to Spring Break. 
II. Unfinished Business
i. None

III. New Business
b.
Art:

i. BFA Studio Art:  change “Studio Art Option Area” from 8-9 credit to 6-8 credits (two courses).  

Approved 5-0-0-4.

a. Environmental Science and Policy:
i. ESP 4600  Environmental Science and Policy Internship:  change credits from 4-12 to 1-6 and allow the Internship to be repeat for a maximum of six credits.
ii. New Course:  ESP 4xxx  Undergraduate Research (1-4 credits?).  Meant to provide an opportunity for students to conduct environmental research in collaboration with one or more PSU faculty members. Expected outcomes include publication and outreach of work. The number of credits corresponds to the level of effort and scope of the work; 60 hours per credit. May be repeated for no more than 8 credits. Consent required of the faculty research mentor and the Department Chair. Prerequisite(s): Instructor and Department Chair signatures.
Motion to table, due to the absence of a representative of the Department, approved 5-0-0-4.

IV. Discussion

a. None.

V. Reports
a. Systems Academic (formerly SAPC).  No report.

b. General Education Committee.  They met April 27th and May 11th.   Discussion items included assessment plan for the learning outcomes for the Directions.  Pat Cantor has spoken to the Chairs and asked for volunteers to pilot an assessment plan in the fall in order to have data to report to the Trustees in January 2016.  The institution really needs data management software for assessment.  Due to the URSA work that needs to be done by academic departments, Directions courses with a May 2016 renewal deadline and waivers of one Direction are due in the fall; renewals for Connection courses are due in the spring.
c. Council of Educator Preparation.  They met April 20th.  Discussion items included Internships for both undergraduate and graduate teacher certification programs; out-of-state and country placements; partnerships.  They will have their spring retreat on May 18th.
d. Steering Committee.   They discussed the agenda for the May 6th Faculty meeting.
VI. Election of Curriculum Committee Chair for 2015-2016
Hilary expressed her willingness to continue as Chair.  She was the only candidate nominated and she was elected.

The elective faculty membership for 2015-2016 will be:

Christian Bisson - term is 2013-14 through 2015-16

Scott Coykendall -term is 2014-15 through 2016-17

David Mackey - term is 2013-14 through 2015-16

Maria Sanders - elected April 2015; term is 2015-16 through 2017-18

Kurt Schroeder - elected April 2015; term is 2015-16 through 2016-17

Hilary Swank - reelected April 2015; new term is 2015-16 through 2017-18

Roxana Wright - elected April 2015; term is 2015-16 through 2017-18

Scott will be on sabbatical for Fall 2015 and will be participating in the Sorrento, Italy program during Spring 2016.  The Faculty Speaker will need to appoint a one-year replacement for this position.

Kimberly and Joey were thanked for their service on the Committee.

The meeting adjourned at 2:30 pm.

The Curriculum Committee meets on the third Friday of the month from 2:30 until 5:00 pm in the Student Senate room (HUB 119).  Proposals need to reach the Chair 10 days prior to the meeting.  Their next meeting is Friday, September 18, 2015 at 2:30 pm.











Respectfully submitted,







Mary E. Campbell, Scribe






Director of Curriculum Support
http://www.plymouth.edu/committee/faculty/faculty-committees-and-appointed-groups/curriculum/forms-and-documents/ links to the Curriculum Committee Forms and the following documents:

· New Program Approval Process from the Provost’s Office

· PSU Syllabus Checklist

A new syllabus should accompany a Curriculum Change proposal when the level of a course is changing upward (e.g., 1000 to 2000, 2000 level to 3000, 3000 level to 4000).  
Approved December 20, 2013, 5-0-3-3.
These minutes were corrected and approved as corrected on September 18, 2015.
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